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Why I joined the FOP Auxiliary: 
 
 I have been a member of the Auxiliary since 1995. I joined after my 
department experienced 2 line of duty deaths within 3 month of each 
other.  I am not only a child of an officer, I also work as a civilian as a 
communications technician (dispatcher).  It was wonderful to learn that 
this organization was being reestablished within our lodge, having an 
organization and members who would understand what it is like being 
related to an officer. This organization has become my second family.  We 
laugh together, cry together and support one another. Being a relative of a 
Law Enforcement officer is a true honor, but not one that everyone 
understands. The Auxiliary is an organization that understands this and I 
am proud to be able to share that understanding with other family 
members, not just locally but throughout the state and nationally!  
The Auxiliary is a true Family in Blue!  
 
 
Susan Vargo 


